
 REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 
 
 HENDERSON COUNTY   
 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 
MEETING DATE: August 2, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE ON PHASE II NPDES STORM WATER PROGRAM 
 
ATTACHMENTS: PAGE 1- CERTIFICATION 
   PAGE 2- MAY 30, 2006 DWQ LETTER 
   PAGE 4- PAGE 2 FROM STATE REGULATION 
   PAGE 5- MAP OF URBANIZED AREA 

PAGE 6- EMAIL FROM PAUL MEYER, COUNTY 
COMMISSIONERS ASSOCIATION  

     
 

SUMMARY OF REQUEST:   There have been two developments in recent weeks 
concerning the Phase II NPDES Storm Water Program. 
 
The first deals with interpretations by the Division of Water Quality, DWQ, concerning 
Henderson County Facilities.  During February 2003, the County submitted to the N.C. 
Division of Water Quality the Certification (attachment page 1) that the County does not own or 
operates any Municipal Storm Water Systems (MS4’s).  This was based on the fact that the 
County does not own roads and those instructions, given by the Division of Water Quality 
(DWQ) at that time, that individual site storm sewer systems would not be covered under the 
Phase II NPDES Storm Water Program. 
 
On May 30, 2006 a site visit was made by Mike Randall, Environmental Engineer, with the 
DWQ, and Laurie Morehead with the Asheville DWQ office.  The County Engineer took them 
on a tour of County owned facilities.  A letter was received from DWQ also dated May 30 but 
received in late June; outlines that in Mike’s opinion that the County should apply for a Phase II 
NPDES permit for various facilities in the County.  His interpretation is that since individual 
sites have storm sewers that are County owned that these sites are MS4’s under the rule. 
 
In review of the regulation (attachment page 4), our interpretation of the rule is that individual 
sites are not defined as a MS4 and would not be regulated under the rule and would not require 
an NPDES Permit.  Staff is in the process of responding to the DWQ Letter. 
 
The second development is that legislation has been introduced that would require the State to 
enforce the Phase II requirements not only on the Urbanized Area, (see attachments page 5), but 
throughout the entire unincorporated areas of the County.  Paul Meyer, Attorney for the County 
Commissioners Association, has provided information by email (see attachment page 6) that 
outlines the new legislation. 
 



As result of this legislation, the State would be enforcing the Phase II NPDES Permit 
requirements throughout the unincorporated areas of the County. 
 
Staff will be present to discuss this matter with the Board. 
 
   

 
COUNTY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION/ACTION REQUIRED: 
 
This item has been placed on the Board’s agenda for discussion.  However, the Board may choose 
to take action based staff’s presentation. 
















	BOARDACTFRM8-2-06.pdf
	BAFattachment8-2-06.pdf

